MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library

http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib



Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied (searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions)

This document is from the files of the Office of the Maine Attorney General as transferred to the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library on January 19, 2022

May 18, 1988

Wade & Dunton Carriage Co. Lewiston, Maine

Attention Mr. R. B. Cummings

Dear Mr. Cummings:

I have conferred with Mr. Robie, the Secretary of State, concerning the points raised in your letter of May 12, having to do with the use of safety glass in motor vehicles. Our understanding of the law of 1957, which you quote, corresponds to yours as stated in your letter.

Mr. Robie tells me that he has approved certain makes of glass which can be used in compliance with the law, and also tells me that he will ask one of the inspectors connected with his department to call on you in the very near future, and I trust you will be willing to disclose to him what you know about any person who is not complying with the Act.

If I can be of further assistance to you please write to me.

Very truly yours,

Frans U. Burkett Attorney General